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STATUS REPORT AND 

RECOMMENDATION TO SUSPEND PROCEEDING 
 

 COMES NOW the Staff (“Staff”) of the Missouri Public Service Commission 

(“Commission”) and for its Status Report and Recommendation to Suspend Proceeding,  

states as follows: 

1. On October 21, 2011, Mr. Travis Miller (“Mr. Miller” or “Applicant”) filed with 

the Commission an Application seeking approval to change the electric supplier to his property 

from Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri (“Ameren Missouri”) to Ozark Border 

Electric Cooperative (“Ozark Border”).  

2. On October 24, 2011, the Commission ordered Staff to file a recommendation by 

December 5, 2011.  At Staff’s request, the Commission granted Staff until January 17, 2012,  

to file its recommendation. 

3. On December 27, 2011, counsel for Ozark Border informed the undersigned Staff 

counsel that Mr. Miller and Ozark Border had resolved the issues underlying this case.   

Staff counsel contacted Mr. Miller who confirmed he and Ozark Border had reached an 

agreement, and that he would withdraw his application when that agreement has been  

carried out. 
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4. Because the issues Mr. Miller raised against Ozark Border are settled, but neither 

Mr. Miller nor Ozark Border have formally so advised the Commission, Staff recommends the 

Commission issue an order that suspends the proceedings in this case pending settlement, unless, 

or until, Mr. Miller advises the Commission to proceed on his complaint. 

WHEREFORE, Staff submits this Status Report and Recommendation to  

Suspend Proceeding for the Commission’s information and consideration. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
/s/ Meghan McClowry                      
Meghan E. McClowry 
Legal Counsel 
Missouri Bar No. 63070 
 
Attorney for the Staff of the 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P. O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
(573) 751-6651 (Telephone) 
(573) 751-9285 (Fax) 
Meghan.mcclowry@psc.mo.gov  

 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered, 
transmitted by facsimile or electronically mailed to all counsel of record this 17th day  
of January, 2012. 

 
/s/ Meghan McClowry                          

 
 


